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July 3, 2007 
 
 
To:  Executive Board and Advisory Council 
  Scout Executives 
  National Staff 
 
From:  Roy L. Williams, Chief Scout Executive 
 
Subject: Appointment of Regional Director, Southern Region 
 
 
 
It gives me great pleasure to announce that Bob Mazzuca, Chief Scout Executive Select, has selected 
Robert A. Tuggle to become the regional director, Southern Region, effective September 1, 2007. 
 
As regional director, Alf will have full authority and accountability for the activity of all regional 
staff personnel.  He will give leadership to the regional volunteer structure and be fully accountable 
for the attainment of national objectives in the region.  Alf will also be responsible for providing the 
necessary support to help local councils succeed in the attainment of their goals. 
 
Alf’s Scouting career began in 1976 as district executive in Albany, Georgia.  In 1979, he was 
promoted to district executive in Atlanta, Georgia.  In 1982, he was promoted to field director in the 
same council.  In October 1985, he became the Scout executive in Columbus, Georgia, and in 1990, 
he became the Scout executive in Richmond, Virginia.   
 
Since March 2005, Alf has been serving successfully as the Scout executive in Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania. 
 
Please join me in congratulating Alf as he joins the Southern Region staff. 
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